Historical Society of Clarendon, VT

11-15-17 Minutes

Attendees were Bob Underhill, Peter Savage, Phil Madolare, Edwin Congdon, and Dave Potter
Various items were discussed with action elements as follows:

Guest Speaker — Bob will contact the Crown Point Road Association to inquire about them putting on
guest presentation at a future meeting. We would seek to announce itin Sam’s Good News and the
Rutland Herald, post it with area historical societies and on our website, feature it in our Newsletter,

and possible put up some posters.

Town Report — Bob will speak with Rick Bersaw about putting an annual report in the Town’s Annual
Report.

Phil & Becky will speak with Dawn Hance about whether she has data on where early settler’s properties

were.
Phil will be talking with Laurie Bowen about some old photos she has of the farm.

Bob will talk with Tom Weeks about whether he can identify the location of the Dutcher Blacksmith
Shop shown in a ca. 1900-1910 photo. Bob will also post the photo on the website. It was also noted
that the location might be found by looking at old property records.

Peter will look at the website to determine where to post our Newsletters.
Peter will look at the website to determine how best to sell the 1376 history book.
Bob and Becky will be picking a day to go through certain old materials in the town vault.

Edwin Congdon donated a copy of the 1961 Bicentennial Program for Clarendon. Bob will get it put up
onto the website.

Norm Harris donated a Centennial Edition set of Windham County 1869 maps published by F.W. Beers.
Phil will look at his many artifacts discovered in Clarendon for possible postings on our site.

There was also a discussion about using the 2018 Town Meeting and the 2018 Town-wide Tag Sale event

{as had been suggested earlier this year by the Philbrooks) as opportunities to publicize ourselves and
maybe sell some of our books.

Minutes prepared by Bob Underhill



